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June 5, 2023 

 

The Honorable Virginia Foxx 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Robert C. Scott 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwomen Foxx and Ranking Member Scott, 

 

The HR Policy Association and the American Health Policy Institute applaud your work on 

implementing bipartisan legislation to enable employers to continue to provide telehealth to certain 

groups of employees as they have during the COVID pandemic. We urge you to approve the 

Telehealth Benefit Expansion for Workers Act of 2023 (H.R. 824). Federal agency guidance that 

allows telehealth benefits to be offered as an excepted benefit, like dental and vision coverage, is set 

to expire at the end of the year. Without this bill, employers will no longer be able to offer telehealth 

benefits to millions of part-time and seasonal employees. 

The HR Policy Association is the leading organization representing the chief human resource 

officers of over 375 of the largest employers in the United States. Collectively, their companies 

provide health care coverage to over 20 million employees and dependents in the United States.  The 

American Health Policy Institute, which was created by the Association, serves to examine the 

challenges employers face in providing health care to their employees and recommends policy 

solutions to promote the provision of affordable, high-quality, employer-based health care.  

Under current Affordable Care Act rules, employers cannot extend telehealth benefits to several 

classes of employees including part-time and seasonal employees without penalty. However, in 2020, 

DOL, HHS and Treasury announced they would not enforce penalties against employers who wanted 

to offer telehealth services to employees who were not eligible for the employer-sponsored health 

plan. This important non-enforcement policy ends at the end of 2023. Amending the excepted benefit 

and eligibility classifications under federal law will allow telehealth to be treated like any other add-

on benefit and will enable employers to continue to provide access to telehealth services for all 

employees. 

We welcome any opportunity to further discuss the advantages of telehealth benefits and urge 

you to advance H.R. 824. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Margaret Faso 

Director, Health Care Research and Policy 

HR Policy Association, American Health Policy Institute 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.congress.gov%2Fbill%2F118th-congress%2Fhouse-bill%2F824%3Fq%3D%257B%2522search%2522%253A%255B%2522hr824%2522%255D%257D%26s%3D1%26r%3D1&data=05%7C01%7Cmwilson%40hrpolicy.org%7C93aedb52bf37470a959308db63a451ca%7Cf6311d920cbe4f57af9d1813854d9548%7C1%7C1%7C638213329668850868%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZDlc01C8dapsMptz3z1ft98GSLGYEXnAMcJMS%2BiEuKA%3D&reserved=0

